Office of the Independent Planning Commission NSW						                                       
Level 3, 201 Elizabeth Street 
Sydney NSW 2000

By email: ipcn@ipcn.nsw.gov.au

Re: Maxwell Underground Project

Dear Commission

	My name is Andrew Radcliffe, a local resident and rate payer of the Upper Hunter Valley, and I would like to reaffirm my support for the Malabar Resources’ Maxwell Underground Project.

[bookmark: _GoBack]	Being a local trades based contractor employee and one whom actively participates voluntarily in a local community supportive organisation, I am at a level to witness firsthand the positive impacts operations of the Maxwell Underground Project will have for the local community over a wide variety of local businesses, services and community groups.

	The local community can only continue to exist with the continual flow of financial exchange, whether it be from small transactions such as purchase of a cup of coffee or a multi million dollar infrastructure construction project. Without either, the middle ground of community success is compromised. The Maxwell Underground Project falls into that middle ground by providing the jobs with wages that are then dispersed into the community to sustain the small businesses and government services within the Upper Hunter Valley. 

	The Management and Investors of Malabar Resources understand and respect the health and wellbeing of the local community and have constantly proven their interest in the local community through consultation, business support in supporting local businesses and sponsorship of local sporting clubs and events. Their Mantra has always been to Co-exist with the established and diverse industries within the Upper Hunter Valley and to leave a Small as Possible Footprint on the landscape and environment.

	Malabar Resources outlined proposals and planning have already passed examination for your favour, and I can vouch that they are already contributing to the local community. Their investors and representatives possess integrity and fortitude, installing confidence in that they will uphold and honour the commitments they have made. Therefore, I ask that the approval which they seek be granted.


	Yours Faithfully

	Andrew Radcliffe
